4/18/23

Officer Letter

Dear Dexter Drama Club Members,

Hi, my name is Brendan Sedlar. I am a freshman, and I have been a member of this club for a full season. I was an ensemble member in *The Lion, The Witch, and The Wardrobe*, as well as *The Sound Of Music*. Additionally, I played the role of Young Benji in the 3D show *Bushes of Love*. One of the biggest roles that I have had so far is that of the Royal Guard/ Page in *Descendants: The Musical*. I have also been a participant in the Club's Off-Q Improv group, which I am partially here to talk about. Every Friday, I would walk into the choir room and come into an environment of positivity, support, and overall greatness at Improv. There wasn't a moment that felt out of place or uncomfortable. You walk in and leave your troubles at the door, and improvise. I want to carry on this legacy left behind by prolific names, such as Kennedy Lint and Emily Prall, two captains that left an indelible mark on me as a freshman. But I'm not writing this to talk about what they did. I'm here to talk about me possibly carrying that legacy on.

If elected, I promise to make the members of Improv more involved in what the structure of shows and meetings look like, and what games we play, and try to carry on the legacy left by people before me. So then a person can walk in on a Friday, and I'll just say "Take a seat." If they're asking for directions, I'll just say "I only give Improv members directions." But seriously, one of the main focuses that I would crack down upon is teaching more advanced concepts in improv. I believe that any person who steps into improv already has great potential because they had the moxie to do it in the first place. That is my promise to you. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Brendan Sedlar, Class of 2026.